受験番号

2020年度 A-I選考 英語

1 Listening Test

このテストはSection 1とSection 2があります。英文は2度放送されます。

Section 1	対話と質問を聞き、その答えとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4
	の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。
Section 2	英文と質問を聞き、その答えとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4
	の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

Section 1

- (1) 1 A tennis racket.
 - 2 Tennis socks.
 - 3 Tennis shoes.
 - 4 Jogging shoes.
- (2) 1 Two dollars.
 - 2 Eight dollars.
 - 3 Twelve dollars.
 - 4 Twenty dollars.
- (3) 1 Brush her teeth.
 - 2 Eat breakfast.
 - 3 Put on her jacket.
 - 4 Wash her face.
- (4) 1 John's.
 - 2 John's brother's.
 - 3 Mary's.
 - 4 Mary's brother's.
- (5) 1 Go to Kobe station.
 - 2 Go to Harbor Land.
 - 3 Eat lunch.
 - 4 Watch a movie.

Section2

- (1) 1 Their classmates.
 - 2 Large buses.
 - 3 Their favorite animals.
 - 4 Their teachers.
- (2) 1 Cook food.
 - 2 Play volleyball.
 - 3 Swim.
 - 4 Build sandcastles.
- (3) 1 In the morning.
 - 2 At lunch.
 - 3 After dinner.
 - 4 In the afternoon.
- (4) 1 Going to school on weekends.
 - 2 Playing soccer.
 - 3 Dancing.
 - 4 Playing in the school band.
- (5) 1 She cooked dinner.
 - 2 She went to a meeting.
 - 3 She cleaned her room.
 - 4 She finished her homework.

	から	一つ選び	、番号	けで答えた	ごさい 。				
1)	B:	Yes. It w	as so	exciting	; .		ovie before?		seen
2)	A:	I think s	cient	ists who	take pr	ide		thei	r study are wonderfu
							at		
3)	B:	Sure. Ma	aybe :	in five m	inutes.				next train starts?
	1	much	2	many		3	soon	4	often
4)		hat do you						,	
	1	go	2	gone		3	have gone	4	going
5)	Le	t's go out a	and e	at, () we	?			
	1	shall	2	will		3	do	4	did
6)	Wł	nen he mov	ved to	a new h	nouse, h	ie k	oought () furniture.
							many		
7)	She () very happy when one of her friends invited her to the party								
							feeled		
8)		(Just in f				ıs?			
	1	How	2	Where		3	What	4	Who
9)		(I ate two					salad.		
		When		What			How	4	Why
10)	In	Japan pec	nle (off thei	rs	hoes before	the	v enter a house.

)に入れるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中

2 次の(1)から(16)までの(

1 walk

1

3 take

4 call

) two days for me to read this book. (11) It (1 took 2 gave 3 sent 4 brought (12) Two boys and a girl () dancing on the stage now. 2 was 3 are 1 is 4 were (13) This door was () by someone. 1 break 2 broke 3 broken 4 breaking (14) () beautiful this flower is! 4 Which 1 How 2 What 3 When (15) She knows where you live, ()? 1 is she 2 didn't she 3 does she 4 doesn't she (16) This is the lady () helped my brother. 2 which 3 whom 1 who 4 whose

3 次の(1)から(5)までの会話について、()に入れるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。 (1) A: Without your help, I couldn't have finished my homework. Thanks a lot. B: () I'm always ready to help you. 1 Leave me alone. 2 You are welcome. 3 As soon as you can. 4 Shut your mouth. (2) A: Would you show me the way to the nearest station? B: Oh, I'm so sorry. (1 I know it very much. 2 Please be my guest. 3 No problem. 4 I'm a stranger here. (3) A: When do they finish building this house?) You should ask someone else. B: (1 I have no idea. 2 Why don't you join us? 3 Do your best. 4 Go for it! (4) A: How would you like your eggs? B: (A: How long? B: Ten minutes, please. 1 Boiled, please. 2 Very much. 3 Here you are. 4 These are mine. (5) A: This is Yumi speaking. May I speak to Koji? B: He is out right now. (1 You have a wrong number. 2 May I take a message? 3 I don't know the number.

4 Would you like to wait here?

4 次の(1)から(10)までの日本文の意味を表すように()内の語句を並べかえ、()内で2番目と4番目にくるものの番号を答えなさい。ただし、文のはじめにくる語(句)も小文字になっています。
(1) 彼らは難しい本を読むために辞書を買いました。(① bought ② they ③ to ④ a ⑤ read ⑥ dictionary) a difficult book.
2番目 4番目 a difficult book.
(2) 昼ごはんに何を食べたいですか。 (① want ② you ③ what ④ do ⑤ eat ⑥ to) for lunch? 2番目 4番目 for lunch?
(3) 彼女は毎週日曜日に私の姉とテニスをします。 (① sister ② tennis ③ with ④ plays ⑤ she ⑥ my) every Sunday. 2番目 4番目
(4) 私たちは、Kate があなたより背が高いと思います。 (① is ② think ③ than ④ Kate ⑤ taller ⑥ we) you.
(5) あなたが私にくれた本は面白かったです。 (① the ② was ③ which ④ book ⑤ me ⑥ you ⑦ gave) interesting. 2番目 4番目
interesting.
(6) 彼女は、彼女の姉と同じくらい上手に英語を話すことができます。 (① can ② she ③ well ④ English ⑤ as ⑥ speak) as her sister.

(7) あなたは海外へ行けるほどのお金を持っていますか。
(1) to 2 do 3 enough 4 you 5 money 6 have) go abroad?
2番目 4番目
go abroad?
(8) 彼がその山に登るのは難しいことではありません。
(① it ② him ③ to ④ for ⑤ isn't ⑥ climb ⑦ difficult) that
mountain.
2番目 4番目
that mountain.
(9) この映画のおかげで、私たちみんながとてもうれしい気持ちになりました。
(1) of 2 movie 3 all 4 us 5 this 6 made) very happy.
2番目 4番目
very happy.
(10) オリンピックは4年ごとに開かれます。
(① Olympics ② every ③ held ④ the ⑤ are) four years.
2番目 4番目
four years.

5 次の情報の内容に関して、(1) から (4) までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なものを 1,2,3,4 の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

Welcome to SUNSHINE ZOO!

We believe that animals and people can share this planet: the earth.

Animals and we can live together in harmony.

Why don't you visit us and enjoy watching many kinds of animals?

■When do you visit us?

Opening hours

9:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.

SUNSHINE ZOO is open every day of the year.

- ■How do you get to us?
- · By Ferry

SUNSHINE ZOO is 12 minutes from the center of the city. Sunshine Ferries start every 30 minutes. To save time you should buy your Zoo tickets at the ticket office before you get on the ferry.

· By Bus

The Express Bus travels to SUNSHINE ZOO every 10~15 minutes from Central Bus Terminal.

· By Train

You can change trains at Circular Quay station and join the ferry to SUNSHINE ZOO.

· By Car

Parking is available at SUNSHINE ZOO. Please enter from the First Street. The all-day parking rate is \$18. Please remember that your car should be less than 2.1m high.

■How much does it cost?

TICKET TYPE	GATE PRICE	ONLINE PRICE
Adult	\$47	\$42
Child (4·15 years)	\$27	\$24
Baby & Infant (under 4 years)	FREE	FREE

- (1) When you visit this place, what are you going to learn about?
 - 1 We are going to learn about the earth.
 - 2 We are going to learn about animals.
 - 3 We are going to learn about the sun.
 - 4 We are going to learn about ferry, bus, and train.
- (2) If you want to save time,
 - 1 You should buy your Zoo tickets on the ferry.
 - 2 You should buy your Zoo tickets at 4.30pm.
 - 3 You should buy your Zoo tickets before you get on the ferry.
 - 4 You should buy your Zoo tickets at Circular Quay station.
- (3) Your friend is planning to visit SUNSHINE ZOO with her husband, 5-year-old son, and 2-year-old daughter. If she buys the tickets online, how much does she pay?
 - 1 \$148.
 - 2 \$121.
 - 3 \$132.
 - 4 \$108.
- (4) If you go to SUNSHINE ZOO by train,
 - 1 you need to pay \$18 at the station.
 - 2 it takes only 12 minutes to arrive at the zoo.
 - 3 you should take the ferry after getting off the train.
 - 4 you are going to enter from the First Street.

⑥ 次の E メールの内容に関して、(1)から(4)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

From: Yuka-san9@(kis-net.com)

To: Stephany Corter (steph@augie.com)

Date: January 20, 2020 09:48

Subject: How are you?

Dear Steph,

Are you enjoying the snow here in Hokkaido? Does it snow in your hometown in Australia? I think our snow is different from yours in your hometown. Many Australian people like Japanese snow, especially in Hokkaido. They can enjoy skiing and other winter sports. By the way, next Sunday, my mother and I are going to "Sapporo Yukimatsuri", which is called the "Snow Festival", and enjoy seeing a lot of sculptures made of ice there. Every year we go there and have a fun time viewing wonderful arts and buying food and local souvenirs from the street shops. Would you like to go with us? I think it would be a nice memory for your stay in Hokkaido.

I hope you can join us!

Love, Yuka From: Stephany Corter (steph@augie.com)

To: Yuka-san9@kis-net.com> Date: January 22, 2020 19:46

Subject: Thank you!

Hi, Yuka,

I'm happy to hear from you. Yes, I'm having a wonderful time with my host family here in Hokkaido. I like the snow in Hokkaido very much. Yesterday, I enjoyed snowboarding in Niseko. That was my second time to snowboard here, and quality of the snow was very nice, and I had a very fun time.

I have heard about "Sapporo Yukimatsuri" from my host family and I do want to go see it. We don't have any ice arts in Australia, so I am looking forward to visiting there. But, I want to *ask you a favor: on that day, Jan.27th, my host parents will go out for business to Akita, and I have to babysit their 11-year-old daughter. She is very gentle and friendly, so, can I take her there with me? If you say OK, she will be very happy.

Love, Steph

*ask ~ a favor: ~に願い事をする

From: Yuka-san9@(kis-net.com)

To: Stephany Corter (steph@augie.com)

Date: January 23, 2020 10:56 Subject: "Sapporo Yukimatsuri"

Hi, Steph,

Of course, we would be very glad to meet your host-sister there. We can have a great time together.

Love,

Yuka

- (1) Where did Stephany snowboard?
 - 1 In Australia.
 - 2 In her hometown.
 - 3 In Niseko.
 - 4 In Akita.
- (2) How did she know about "Sapporo Yukimatsuri"?
 - 1 From her family in Australia.
 - 2 From her classmates.
 - 3 Because she has visited there once.
 - 4 Because her host family gave her the information.
- (3) What did Stephany ask Yuka?
 - 1 To take her host-sister with her.
 - 2 To take care of her host-sister.
 - 3 To bring her some souvenirs.
 - 4 To make sculptures of her.
- (4) What can they enjoy at "Sapporo Yukimatsuri"?
 - 1 They can enjoy snowboarding.
 - 2 They can enjoy eating local food from the street shops.
 - 3 They can enjoy making ice sculptures.
 - 4 They can enjoy meeting many Australians.

7 次の英文の内容に関して、(1)から(4)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

A Seed in the Pot

Once upon a time, there was a beautiful princess in a small *kingdom. One day, the king, her father, called all the young men in the village to the *palace. He said, "I will choose the man who will *marry my daughter from among you. I am going to give each of you a seed today. I want you to plant it, give water to it, and come back here six months from today with the plant. I will look at the plants which you grew and choose the *bridegroom."

Alex was there. He went home and planted it in a pot very carefully. He gave water to it and watched it every day, but nothing grew in his pot. Three months later, he found that his seed was dead. He was very disappointed.

Another three months passed, and the important day finally came. Alex said to his mother, "I'm not going to take my pot to the palace." "What's wrong? I know you did the best you could. You must go and show it," his mother said.

Alex went to the palace with the plant, and he was surprised to see that everyone had brought beautiful flowers. He didn't bring any flowers. Then the king came in. He walked around the room and said, "I'm very glad to see your plants. They show what kind of person you are."

The king continued, "Six months ago I gave everyone here a seed. But the seeds I gave all of you had been boiled and I knew no plants would come from them. All of you *except this boy have beautiful plants now. That means you did something to get them. Look! There is no plant in his pot, but this is the very thing I wanted from the future king."

*kingdom: 王国 *palace: 宮殿 *marry ~: ~と結婚する *bridegroom: 婿(むこ)、夫となる男性 *except ~: ~を除いて

- (1) What did the king give the young people at the palace?
 - 1 A pot.
 - 2 A seed.
 - 3 A plant.
 - 4 A daughter.
- (2) How did the king choose the future king?
 - 1 By giving them the pot.
 - 2 By talking to them about the plant.
 - 3 By meeting with them at the palace.
 - 4 By seeing their plants.
- (3) Why was Alex surprised with the plant?
 - 1 Because his seed didn't grow.
 - 2 Because his plant had no flowers.
 - 3 Because his mother stopped him.
 - 4 Because he didn't like it.
- (4) What did the king want to know after all?
 - 1 He wanted to know how to grow the plant.
 - 2 He wanted to know about their family.
 - 3 He wanted to know when they brought the plants.
 - 4 He wanted to know about their personalities.

- 8 次の(1)から(5)までの質問に対する答えを 3 語以上の英文で解答らんに書きなさい。文の最初にくる語は大文字にすること。数字は英語で書くこと。
- (1) Do you like to go to the library?
- (2) What subject do you like best?
- (3) How is the weather today?
- (4) When is your birthday?
- (5) Where are you going to go next weekend?

受験番号

2020年度入試 A-I選考 英語

1 Secti	Listening					
(1)	(2)	(3)		(4)	(5)	
Secti	on 2					
(1)	(2)	(3)		(4)	(5)	
2						
(1)	(2)	(3)		(4)		
(5)	(6)	(7)		(8)		
(9)	(10)	(11))	(12)		
(13)	(14)	(15))	(16)		
3						
(1)	(2)	(3)		(4)	(5)	
4						
	2 番目	4番目		2番	目 4	番目
(1)			(2)			
(3)			(4)			-
(5)			(6)		1 1 1 1 2 2 2 5 5 5	
(7)			(8)			
(9)			(10)		1 1 2 1 2 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	

5					
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)		
(1)	(2)	(0)	(4)		
6					
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)		
7					
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)		
8					
(1)					
(2)					
(3)					
(4)					
(5)					